

1303 South 8th Street P.O. Box 1090 Manitowoc. WI 54221-1090 920-683-4600 FAX 920-686-4348 www.mpu.org

March 20, 2017

Chad J. Scheinoha
City of Manitowoc, Dept. of Public Infrastructure
(Park, Cemetery, Lift Bridge and Electrical Operations)
2655 S 35th St
Manitowoc, WI 54220
Mobile (920)374-0402
Office (920)686-6512

RE: MPU New York Pump Station and Reservoir, Park and Recreation Improvements

Dear Chad:

As you are aware, MPU has agreed to assist in the Manitowoc County Tennis Association (MCTA) and the City of Manitowoc in the rehabilitation of the park and recreation facilities at the MPU New York Pump Station and Reservoir, at Citizens Park. The MPU assistance is a one-time contribution of up to \$35,000 for the surface preparation of the concrete (prior to the proposed sport tile), refurbishment of the shelters (including removal of the concrete under the shelters), and chain link fence improvements. Of course, this MPU contribution is contingent with the MCTA and City moving forward with the proposed improvements.

MPU would like the City to recognize that the park and recreation facilities on the MPU concrete water reservoir is owned by the City, and that all maintenance of the park and recreation facilities, fencing, park structures, and court surface will be the responsibility of the City.

MPU will maintain the concrete facility and pump station, to ensure the integrity of the reservoir and the safety of the water supply. This may require the occasional removal of the sport tiles to inspect and/or maintain the concrete surface. MPU will coordinate such removal and inspections with the City.

Thanks; feel free to contact me with any questions or concerns.

Sincerely,

Robert Michaelson, PE Water Systems Manager

CC: Nilaksh Kothari, Pete Dollhopf, Kevin Moss, MPU